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BRIEFS BY THE GENERAL SECRETARY ON THE NEGOTIATED CBA TO THE NATIONAL GOVERNING COUNCIL HELD ON 5TH SEPTEMBER 2017 AT THE RAILWAYS CLUB, NAIROBI. 
COMMENCEMENT OF STRIKE
· On 12th November 2016 we issued a strike Notice and which commenced on 5th December 2016 demanding the Signing and implementation of the Harmonized Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA).
SIGNING OF NEGOTIATED AGREEMENT
· After several round table meetings with a view to finding a solution to the CBA signing, the union negotiated and entered into an agreement on 14th December 2016 with the  Two levels of Governments in which Nursing Service Allowance was agreed to be paid to nurses and other key agreements which required that:-

i. The parties formulate a CBA for the period of 2017-2021 within sixty (60) days.

ii. The agreement would form part of and be incorporated in the comprehensive harmonized CBA when negotiated, signed and registered in court not later than 2nd March, 2017.

iii. KNUN suspends the strike and all nurses to resume duty immediately.

NEGOTIATION OF THE CBA
· On 24th March 2017 we held the last negotiation meeting whose minutes were signed on 29th March 2017 and mandated the joint Secretaries for both parties to produce the final minutes of the negotiation and the final CBA document.

· On 9th May 2017 the Council of Governor wrote a letter to the County Secretaries, County Executive Committee for Health and County Officers for Health through Governors requesting Governors to allow and facilitate Secretaries to attend a function of signing of the CBA. We were similarly invited to the event.

· On 23rd May 2017, we wrote to COG, CS Health, and CPSB-Forum, Joseph Tanui-the leader of the CBA Government team seeking a meeting to review and finalize on the upgrading issue and restated that there would be a Strike beginning 5th June 2017 if the CBA was not signed by them.

· On 2nd June 2017 the Chairperson to CBA negotiations/Chairperson County Public Service Board Forum forwarded to the SRC the financial implications and the agreed upgrading structure of Nurses in the meeting of 26th May 2017 and proceeded to reiterate that the CBA negotiation had been concluded and agreed.
RESUMPTION OF THE STRIKE
· On 5th June 2017 the nurses began the strike which was attributed to refusal of signing of the Collective Bargaining Agreement which was negotiated and agreed by both two levels of government, on grounds that the CBA was too expensive whose four years financial implication was 4.3 billion.

NEGOTIATION DURING THE STRIKE
· On 22nd June 2017 the union attended a meeting at the MOH headquarters where Health Risk Allowance was to be paid at the rate of Kshs.10,000 and uniform allowance at the rate of Kshs.15, 000 to be part of a Return to Work Formula to allow Nurses in the National Government to resume work.

· Between 14th July 2017 and 30th August 2017 the union was invited for other meetings by the COG with a new team of COG negotiators which had replaced the previous one.

MEETING WITH THE TWO GOVERNORS (HON. JOSPHAT NANOK AND HON. JAMES ONGWAE)
· The union met Two Council of Governors top officials namely; Hon Josphat Nanok and Hon James Ongwae on 28th August 2017 where they directed that the Union and a COG small committee meet to identify minimum packages in the CBA that could be achievable in the shortest time.

· The Union leadership also met the COG team for two consecutive days between 29th August 2017 and 30th August 2017 and on the day of presenting the report to the two governors, as had been agreed before submitting to the full Council of Governors Committee again they disowned the agreement, where the union had dropped responsibility allowance and call allowances.

· The Two governors then said they would table the position of the union in the full council meeting which was due to be held on 31 August 2017 for deliberations and directions where our minimum demands were rejected and hence the ultimatum of resumption of duties given by the Council of Governors and the Court.
JOHN BIIY
· Members as you may be aware there have been issues of interference with the affairs of the union by one John Biiy who was voted out of leadership by the NEC before he went to court to stop his removal from office. He snubbed all the invitations to the NEC and chose to fight the union through the court.

· John Biiy was accused of various constitutional malpractices including but not limited to;

i. Forging union letterheads and using them to communicate to other corporate organizations.

ii. Usurping the mandate of the General Secretary and issuing statements and always conducting himself as the General Secretary.

iii. [bookmark: _GoBack]Writing letters to the county public service board of Uasin Gishu to stop the union dues remittances from March 2017 to date.

iv. Interfering with the CBA negotiations from onset to date demanding that he must be included in the negotiations among so many other constitutional immoralities.

PURPOTED COURT CASE ORDERS
· Similarly, brethrens as fate would have it, the ELR court sitting before Hon Justice Judge Hellen Wasilwa among other things;

i. Purportedly declared the strike illegal and that the nurses have to resume work within seven (7)b days
ii. Purportedly stated that the employers will not need to seek court re-cause to institute discipline measures to non-employed nurses.
iii. Purportedly directed that John Biiy should be reinstated in the CBA negotiating team.

I therefore humbly call upon you dear members to discuss the issue and give the NEC direction on the positions to be taken on this matter with utmost sobriety.


SIGNED
SETH PANYAKO
GENERAL SECRETARY


